
GLENN-COLUSA IRRIGATION DISTRICT 

Appoints New Division 5 Director 
 

At the February 20, 2025, Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District (GCID) Board of Directors meeting, Division 5 Director Blake Vann 
submitted his letter of resignation. Government Code section §1780 provides the process required to fill a board vacancy 
by appointment or election. At the March 6, 2025 meeting, the Board voted to fill the vacancy by appointment.  
 

At the April 3, 2025, Board meeting, after receiving only one letter of interest from landowners within Division 5, the 
Board voted to appoint Kelly Ornbaun to serve as Division 5 Director for the remainder of the vacant term - through 
December 5, 2025. 
 

Kelly Ornbaun is a third-generation farmer from Colusa County. He and his wife of 37 years, live and farm together in the 
Williams area. Kelly and Johnna have two children, both of whom are married, and two adorable grandchildren. He began 
his farming endeavors in 1980 in GCID growing wheat, corn, row crops and rice. He has been a landowner in Division 5 of 
GCID for nearly 30 years farming rice and almonds. 
 

Kelly has been attending GCID Board meetings regularly over the past year to learn, observe, and to help GCID and fellow 
landowners in the best way possible. He looks forward to his recent appointment and serving the landowners and water 
users of GCID. Congratulations and welcome Director Ornbaun! 
 

Water Supervisors’ Areas and Contact Information 

Sam Rivera – 530.518.7109 Matt Taylor – 530.518.7130 Ross Seiler – 530.518.7187 
Area 20 Area 24 Area 28 
Area 21 Area 25 Area 29 
Area 22 Area 26 Area 32 
Area 23 Area 27 Area 33 

Main Canal North  Main Canal South 
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